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DUKINFIELD GROUP NEWS

May 2010
Tameside BMD Project:
Bob Kirk’s Latest! Births, Civil Marriages, Church of England Marriages and Deaths all complete 1837-2009.  Only the marriages in the various other denominations 1974-2009 left to add and he is starting again and going back to the beginning of the birth registrations to add in the mothers’ maiden names. Those for Mottram and Newton are already on-line.
History Alive – Tameside:

Tameside History Forum’s 10th Anniversary Magazine is now out.  More articles than ever this year.  Tameside History Forum now has 30 member groups and several individual members it has grown from very small beginnings, but now has a voice on various planning, conservation and heritage committees of Tameside MB.
Copies of the magazine are available from Tameside Local Studies and Archives Centre or downloadable from the forum’s website:

 www.tamesidehistoryforum.org.uk/hat.htm
Society Trip in July: 

I have arranged a visit and guided tour to the newly refurbished People’s History Museum in Manchester on Wednesday 14th July at 2.00pm.  The cost will be £3 per person, but I might be able to arrange a bit of a discount for Society members.  The Museum is very easy to get to. Train from either Stalybridge or Ashton to Victoria and cross over the platform and train for one stop to Salford Central.  The entrance to the Museum is just over the bridge from the station.
There is a good café and terrace where we could have lunch before the tour.  I am going to need numbers fairly soon for both the tour and the café.

What will the largest surname study reveal?
The University of the West of England is creating a database which will contain the meanings and origins of up to 150,000 UK surnames - and it will be made available to family historians and other members of the public.

 

What isn't clear is whether they'll include surnames that are no longer used: as anyone who has browsed 18th century parish registers will know, there are many surnames that no longer exist - and whilst some lines may simply have died out, I suspect that in many cases the bearers chose to adopt a more common (or less embarrassing) name.

 

Nevertheless 150,000 surnames is an enormous number - the Guild of One-Name Studies only has 7,850 surname studies registered. The UWE has a grant of over £800,000 from the Arts & Humanities Research Council, which is only just over £5 per name - let's hope they don't run out of money before they get to the names that interest each of us!

 

The project is scheduled for completion in 2014.

Next Month:  Sandra McLaren is coming back again – this time with a real tearjerker.  Every time Sandra has come to talk to us we have been amazed at the mass of documentary evidence she has managed to find to supplement her family stories.
Programme for 2009-10
9 June – Sandra McLaren – An Irish Family’s Journey
14 July – Trip to the People’s History Museum in Manchester
Meetings are held in the Old Chapel schoolrooms, Old Road, Dukinfield, on the second Wednesday of each month (except August), starting at 7.00 pm. £1.50 for members and £2.00 for non members, tea and coffee on arrival.
Gay Oliver: gayjoliver@gmail.com  May 2010
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